
 

Friday 1st April 2022 

Newsletter No. 26 

Dear Grange Community, 

 

Have a wonderful break. 

 

Keep safe and warm & keep reading and learning, and maybe play the odds 
and evens game featured on a recent Grange Youtube channel video. 

 

Enjoy Vaisakhi, Easter, Ramadan and Passover if you are celebrating. 

 

A huge thank you to our dedicated Staff, our supportive Parents and 
Carers, our passionate governors and most of all – our brilliant Children 
of Grange who make us proud of their progress every single day. 

 

Mr Kerbel 

Headteacher 

Grange Primary, Harrow 
 

 

 

 



Instagram: @GrangeHarrow      Twitter: @GrangeHarrow          
Facebook: Grange Primary School      Youtube: Grange Primary School  

Great grange 

Times tables rockstars 
Well done to our champions this week: 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Champions:  Year 5 Lister 

Year 2 Shaun Malala 

Year 3 Gloria Klee 

Year 4 Sami Ennis 

Year 5 Thiago Lister 

Year 6 Jewel Parks 

We have been awarded a Bronze Healthy Schools London Award!  

Our certificate will be proudly on display in our main office. 



“On Monday, we played basketball.  

First we put the bib on. Next the 
man  told us the rules.  

Then we went into our teams.  

Finally we played a game  of 
basketball.  

It was fun.” 

- Iochebed, Alan Turing Yr1 

BASKETBALL 

Earlier this week, we were lucky enough to 
have Jack from Russell Hoops come to 
Grange and help our Year 1 to Year 6 
classes compete in class tournaments!  

They have been learning the skills, 
rules and tactics to succeed in 
basketball during PE lessons this 
term—and it has really paid off! 
We are so proud of all the 
students for the enthusiasm, 
sportsmanship and teamwork they 
showed throughout.  

See more photos on our Instagram! 

     @GrangeHarrow  



YEAR 4 SPANISH 

This half term, the children have been learning how to order 
items in a cafe setting. Pupils have enjoyed taking part in role-
play tasks using custom made props. They have developed their 
speaking and listening skills and learnt how to give their 
opinions about the different items of food and drink. 

This week, pupils had the chance to 
taste an authentic Spanish sweet, la 
palmerita and they also shared their 
opinions with each other through a 
survey task.  

¿Te gusta la 
palmerita? 

©Wikipedia 

¡Me gusta la 
palmerita! 

¡Es deliciosa! 

¡Me encanta la 
palmerita! 



Harrow School and FA 150th Football Festival - 
Charles Alcock Cup  

Last Wednesday, 10 Year 5/6 boys participated in the 
Charles Alcock Cup at Harrow School, playing in the football 
festival against U11 teams from various other local schools.  

The team had a fantastic 
time and played brilliantly. 
Despite the pouring rain, 
they were all smiling and in 
high spirits after 3 
consecutive matches. Well 
done Team Grange! 



READY, STEADY… BAKE! 

Klee class enjoyed selecting ingredients, 
kitchen equipment and following a bread 
making recipe to produce mini garlic and 
rosemary loaves. It was a huge success.  

Klee class used the following adjectives 
to describe the result:  

wonderful, soft, delicious, garlicky, 
crunchy crust, scrumptious. 

We baked garlic and rosemary bread in 
Matisse Class. The children mixed, 
kneaded and proved the dough. Then we 
sampled them, they were delicious!  



YEAR 4 RE 
Last week children in Year 4 welcomed 
a very special visitor, Mr Judge into 
their RE lesson. The visit really brought 
pupils RE learning about Sikhism to life 
as the children had the chance to see 
and touch some of the 5Ks that Sikhs 
wear. Pupils also learnt about Sikh 
festivals, holy places and lots more!  

A big well done to all the children 
for asking so many fantastic 
questions, a HUGE thank you to 
Mrs Ryatt for organising the visit 
and thank you to Mr Judge for 
generously giving his time and 
knowledge to our pupils and staff. 

This week, through shared writing, the children 
wrote a recount of the event. Here are some of their 
thoughts: 

“I really liked how Mr Judge answered ALL our 
questions!” (Majied) 

“I enjoyed looking at the fascinating detail on the 
Kirpan” (Zohal) 

“The Kara was much heavier than I thought it would 
be!” (Nehara) 

“I enjoyed learning about the Golden Temple in 
India” (Paris) 

“It was interesting to see the turban in real 
life!” (Talha) 

“Mr Judge explained how wearing the kara on his 
right hand always reminds him to do good 
things” (Lorik) 

“I liked learning about the huge goldfish that live in 
the lake near the Golden Temple” (Avi) 

©Wikipedia 



FOOTBALL—FINALS DAY 

On Monday 28th March, Y5/6 students took part in the 
Harrow Boys Football Finals Day. The Grange team 
fought really hard, earning two draws! Everyone had a 
fantastic day and supported each other until the last 
whistle! 



IMPORTANT COVID-19 INFORMATION 

 From 24th February self isolation is no longer a legal 
requirement. However, you are strongly advised to stay at 
home if you are positive for COVID-19.  

 If you have symptoms, you should still isolate and can still get 
a test up until 30th March.  

 All adults and children who test positive are advised to stay at 
home and avoid contact with other people for at least 5 full 
days and then continue to follow the guidance until they have 
received 2 negative LFD test results on consecutive days.  

 Staying at home if you test positive with COVID will protect 
your loved ones and those are vulnerable to COVID-19.  



Grange Primary School, Welbeck Road, Harrow HA2 0RY   Tel: 020 8422 5070 

E: office@grange.harrow.sch.uk      www.grange.harrow.sch.uk 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Monday 4th April -  
Monday 18th April 

Easter Holidays 

Tuesday 19th April Children return to School 

Tuesday 19th April Y5 Seacole Theatre     
Project 

Monday 2nd May  May Bank Holiday (School 
closed) 

Tuesday 3rd May Staff training day  (School 
closed) 

Tuesday 10th May Y5 Seacole Theatre     
Project 

Tuesday 10th May Y5 Nightingale & Lister 
Opera Project 

Tuesday 17th May Y5 Seacole Theatre     
Project 

Tuesday 17th May Y5 Nightingale & Lister 
Opera Project 

Tuesday 24th May Y5 Nightingale & Lister 
Opera Project 

Monday 30th May -
Friday 3rd June 

Half term 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

GOVERNING BODY MEETINGS 

Tuesday 3rd May                   

6.30-8.30pm 

Resources Committee 

Wednesday 4th May             

6.30-8.30pm 

CASC Committee 

Tuesday 17th May               

6.30-8.30pm 

Full Governing Body 

Wednesday 8th June               

6.30-8.30pm 

Resources Committee 

Wednesday 29th June                     

6.30-8.30pm 

CASC Committee 

Wednesday 13th  July  

6.30-8.30 

Full Governing Body 

After School Extra Curricular Clubs 

PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL CLUBS TUESDAY—
FRIDAY WILL BE DISMISSED AT 4.15 PM 
VIA FURNESS ROAD GATE (PLAYGROUND) 

Week 1  

10 Jan – 14 Jan 

Week 2 

17 Jan - 21 Jan 

Week 3 

24 Jan - 28 Jan 

Week 4 

31 Jan - 4 Feb  

Week 5 

7 Feb - 11 Feb 

Half Term 

14 Feb - 18 Feb 

Week 6 

21 Feb - 25 Feb 

Week 7 

28 Feb - 4 Mar 

Week 8 

7 Mar - 11 Mar 

Week 9 

14 Mar - 18 Mar 

Week 10 

21 Mar - 25 Mar 

 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Y3– Y5 Gardening—
DISMISSED 
VIA WELBECK 
ROAD 

Monday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y5-Y6 Debate Mate—
DISMISSED 
VIA WELBECK 
ROAD 

Monday 3.15-4.15pm     

Y1-Y3 Gymnastics Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y4-Y6 Gymnastics Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y1-Y3 Mixed Football Wednesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y4-Y6 Boys Football Wednesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y3-Y6 Ninja Warrior Thursday 3.15-4.15pm 

Rec, Y1-Y2 Multi Sports Friday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y4-Y6 Girls Football Friday 3.15-4.15pm 

Rec, Y1-Y2 Discovery Friday 3.15-4.15pm 

PLEASE NOTE: ALL after school clubs 
have ended. 

After 28th March there will be NO 
after school clubs. 

After the Easter Holidays there will be 
new clubs to sign up to! 

mailto:office@grange.harrow.sch.uk

